Karen Weldon Biography
In 1983 a “Pinch-hitter” course was Karen’s introduction to flying so that she’d be better prepared while flying with her husband. In 1985 they bought a 1983 Piper Archer II, N8309K, and put it on leaseback. Karen received her private certificate in 1990 in Doylestown, PA and they took N8309K off leaseback. Both her husband and Karen then received their instrument rating. While living in PA they flew all over the Northeast and made several trips to FL. 
In September 1993 Karen joined the Southeast PA 99s and participated in some young eagle events. She joined The NOLA 99s in 1997 after moving to Slidell, LA and became much more active. She has been Chapter Chair from 2013 to the present where she has been instrumental in growing the Chapter by encouraging women, both young and old, to pursue their dream of becoming a pilot and raising awareness and interest in The 99s. She is also currently a Director in The SE Section of the 99s and on the Nominating Committee for International. She strives to mentor and strengthen the awareness, appeal and activity of all 99s chapters and their membership. 
She retired from Lockheed Martin in June 2009 after 41 years of primarily Corporate and Aerospace IT Consulting positions in NY, FL, CT, and PA. The last 10 years were spent as IT Director at NASA’s Michoud facility in New Orleans where the External Tank for the Shuttle was manufactured. During this time she witnessed several launches and became closely involved with the space program. Her life-time goal has been to use her skills to help different organizations become the best that they can be. 
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In 1983 a “Pinch-hitter” course introduced Karen to flying so that she’d be better prepared while flying with her husband. In 1985 they bought a 1983 Piper Archer II. Karen received her private certificate in 1990 in Doylestown, PA and then followed with her instrument rating. Karen joined the Southeast PA 99s, the International Organization of Women Pilots, in September 1993 and then The NOLA 99s in 1997 after moving to Slidell, LA. She has been Chapter Chair from 2013 to the present where chapter growth has flourished through her encouragement.  She is also currently a Director in The SE Section of the 99s and on the Nominating Committee for The International 99s. 
Karen retired from Lockheed Martin in June 2009 after 41 years in Corporate and Aerospace IT Consulting. The last 10 years were spent as IT Director at NASA’s New Orleans facility where the Shuttle’s External Tank was manufactured. 
